Westmoreland Town Board

Budget Workshop

September 29, 2015
Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor called this workshop to order at 6:00 P.M. at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York.  Present at this meeting were Councilpersons Charles Hebbard, David Husted, Hubert Pritchard.  Also present Bookkeeper Diane Rolewicz and future Councilperson Burton Seymour Jr.
Supervisor Eisnor advised the Board that the Highway Department requested a 2% raise.  If a 2% raise is give, the actual payroll amount for the highway department goes down $5,630.00.  This is due to Ron Watson retiring.
This tentative budget reflects a 4% salary increase for the following employees; Town Board, Town Justice, Supervisor, Tax Collector, Budget Officer, Assessor, Town Clerk, Records Management, Codes, Registrar, Park Attendant, Senior Library Clerk, Historian, Zoning Secretary and Planning Board Secretary.  This would increase payroll by $10,843.00.  A 3% increase for the above employees would create an $8,648.00 payroll increase, and a 2% raise would increase payroll by $6,453.00.
The Supervisor advised the Board that he has obtained a quote from Ed & Ed for a new copier.  This copier would be hard wired so that all employees could use it directly from their computers.  We currently own our copier and pay .03 per copy including the maintenance fee.  To purchase the new copier for $1,837.00 (less a possible trade in amount) the copy fee would drop to .015 per copy including the maintenance fee. Supervisor Eisnor stated that there is enough money left in the Operations of Buildings fund to buy this in 2015.

Supervisor Eisnor stated that the sidewalks project is complete so that line item will not need to be funded in 2016.

The Supervisor stated that this budget does not include any additional items for the Park and asked Councilperson Hebbard; Recreation Attendant; to explain what is needed.

Councilperson Hebbard explained that they have extended the back corner of the park and leveled it off to create a new football field.  Our Highway Department and the Whitestown Highway Department did a great job on this project.  Now, in order to complete the project, two (2) goalposts are needed.  These posts are approximately $4,400.00 each, but will alleviate the need to be taken down and put back up each year.
Councilperson Hebbard continued stating that Pop Warner football has also asked for an 8’X12’ shed to be placed near the new field to provide storage for their equipment.  Councilperson Hebbard contacted Shafer and Sons and was given a price of $1,760.00. 

Finally, we need to replace one set of soccer goals this year.  Goals with wheels are $4,600.00 and without wheels is $3,800.00.  Another set of goals can be budgeted for the following year.  These goals have a ten (10) to (15) year life expectancy.  Supervisor Eisnor added that the goals currently being used are beyond repair.
Supervisor Eisnor announced that the Fire Department is looking to get out of the workers compensation plan that we have now.  The Supervisor advised the Fire Department that the Town will help them in any way we can.  The Fire Department is currently getting quotes and will have a meeting on October 6, 2015 to discuss their options.  Supervisor Eisnor and Councilperson Brown will attend.

The Firemen have also offered to purchase a new Ferris mower for the Town, with the stipulation that the Highway Department continue to mow their lawn.

The Supervisor stated that the new heating/cooling unit is on order.  He verified with Gary House of P&J that the BTU’s are equivalent to the other quotes we received.

Supervisor Eisnor spoke with County Legislator George Joseph.  Mr. Joseph is sure the ARGO grant the Town applied for will be awarded.  The County Legislators have budget meetings next week and Mr. Joseph assured the Supervisor he will push for the Towns application.
Mr. Joseph also informed the Supervisor that the County is moving forward in suing the Town for the exit charges relating to the County Workers Compensation Plan.  Councilperson Pritchard asked if the Town had received anything in writing.  Supervisor Eisnor replied no, just verbal notification from Legislator Joseph.

Supervisor Eisnor stated he received a call from Brian at Senator Griffo’s office.  Brian stated that Mrs. Tarkowski called his office requesting that the $75,000.00 grant the Town has been promised, be changed over to the pool.  Brian asked the Supervisor if this is what the Town wanted to do.  Supervisor Eisnor told Brian that the Town is no longer in the pool business. When the grant money did not come through in time the Board decided to close the pool for good. Then we were told the grant money was still available, so that money was earmarked for other Community projects and the Town is not willing to give up that grant.  The Board agreed.
Councilperson Pritchard asked how the movie night at the Park did.  Councilperson Hebbard replied that they had a good turnout.  They had a tip jar out that Councilperson Hebbard thought has about $100.00 in it and sold hot dogs and drinks.  Councilperson Hebbard added that even if they did not make a lot of money, it was a great Community gathering and something we should do more often.
The tentative budget was discussed next.

General Fund: 
Town Board Personal Services will increase by 4% to account for raises.

Contractual will be raised by $1,500.00 in case someone wants to go to training classes.

Town Justices Personal Services is up because of the 4% raises for the Justices and Clerks. 

Supervisor Personal Services also increases by 4%.  Equipment will be reduced by $500.00.  The Contractual Expense will remain at $4,000.00.
Tax Collector Personal Services was increased slightly due to the 4% raise.  Contractual expenses were also reduced by 10%.  

Assessor Personal Services was increased by 4%, Equipment was also increased by $500.00 due to possible computer purchase and the Contractual line was reduced by $1,000.00 based on past spending history.
Town Clerk Personal Services will increase by 4%, Equipment was reduced by $500.00 and Contractual will remain at $4,500.00.
Attorney Contractual Expense was left flat at $25,000.00.  

Records Management is increasing 4% but the Contractual account was reduced from $2,500.00 to $2,000.00.
Operations of buildings will remain consistent with the 2015 budget.
Special Items-Unallocated Insurance and Municipal Association Dues will remain at 2015 levels, the Contingent Account will be reduced by $5,000.00 and moved into the Pool Account to accommodate for permit fees and 501C3 designation costs.

Public Safety Traffic Control will remain the same as 2015.

Control of Dogs Contractual will remain at $6.500.00 for 2016. 
Safety Inspections Codes asked for a 7% raise but this tentative budget reflects a 4% increase, Contractual has been reduced $4,500.00 to $4,000.00.  
Public Health Personal Services reflects a 4% increase while Equipment was reduced to zero as no equipment will be required in 2016.  The Contractual will remain at $100.00.
Transportation Superintendent of Highways will increase by 2% for raises; however the Contractual will remain constant. 

Garage Equipment will stay at $5,000.00 and the Contractual account will be reduced by $5,000.00 as no funding for the GPS system is included.
Street Lighting Contractual will stay at the 2015 rate of $17,000.00.

Sidewalks will not be funded in 2016 as the project was completed this year.  Councilperson Husted stated he would like to see the sidewalk project continue by extending the sidewalks down NYS Route 233 from the school to Rising Stars.  Councilperson Husted stated this could also link into the future walking trail from Rising Stars to the Town Park.

Economic Assistance and Opportunity Programs for the Aging Contractual will remain at 2015 levels of $3,250.00.
Culture and Recreation Administration Personal Services will be funded at $1,500.00.

Parks Personal Services, Capital Outlay and Contractual are all at the same values as 2015.

Pool Contractual will be funded at $5,000.00 as previously noted to accommodate for permit fees and expenses.
Youth Programs Contractual will remain at $5,000.00.

Library Personal Services will be increased by 4%, Equipment and Contractual will remain even with 2015. 
Historian Personal Services will be increased to account for a 4% salary increase and Contractual will be reduced from $2,000.00 to $200.00 as the Historical Society has received all items promised in 2015.
Celebrations Contractual will also be reduced from $3,000.00 to $2,000.00.
Home and Community Services Zoning and Planning will be increased by 4% to reflect a raise for both the Planning Board and ZBA secretaries only.  Equipment and Contractual will remain at 2015 levels for both Zoning and Planning.
Human Rights Contractual, Emergency Disaster and Cemeteries will remain at 2015 levels.
Community Beautification Contractual will be increased from $2,500.00 to $3,000.00.

Revenues will all be the same as 2015.
Supervisor Eisnor stated we would continue with the Lighting Districts.  

· Tindall Lighting is in good shape and will remain the same at $1,400.00. The taxable valuation is down $5742.00, to maintain our tax revenue of $1111.00 we will need to increase the tax rate by 1%.

· Clark Mills Lighting contractual expense will remain the same.  The taxable valuation is down 9.943%, to maintain our tax revenue of $2100.00 we will need to increase the tax rate by 1%.

·  Westmoreland Lighting contractual expense will remain the same.  The taxable valuation is down $440.022.00, to maintain our tax revenue of $6942.00 we will need to increase the tax rate by 2%.  The fund balance will be negative by the end of 2015.  Funds will have to be transferred from the General Fund to cover these expenses.

The Martin Drive Sewer Fund was reviewed. 

There are twenty-six (26) units on Martin Drive; however the tax roll only reflects twenty-five (25) units; and they currently pay $587.00 annually in sewer charges. The Bookkeeper stated that the rate from Kirkland is slightly lower this year, but the rate will remain fixed.

The Supervisor went on to explain that the Tindall Water District and Spencer Water Districts will remain at 2015 levels.
In the Westmoreland Water District Personal Services are Equipment is the same as 2015 but Contractual will be increased by $1,000.00.

Source of Supply and Pumping Contractual will be decreased by 18.53% 
All other line items will remain constant.  Supervisor Eisnor stated he would meet with Ted Flint prior to the Board meeting to verify some of these figures.
Camelot Water doesn’t have a lot of activity.  We always bill $.44 per 1000 gallons over what Rome bills us.  
The Supervisor stated that the next budget meeting will be September 30, 2015 at 6:00 P.M. and recessed this meeting at 8:23 P.M. 
Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick

Town Clerk
